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Independent Directors Release  
 
Outcome of Noble Group Limited (“Noble”) 
Special General Meeting 
 

The independent directors of Gloucester Coal Ltd (James MacKenzie, David Brownell and 
Gregory Fletcher) (“Gloucester Independent Directors”) note that Noble shareholders did not 
approve the resolution at Noble's Special General Meeting held on 19 April 2010 to permit Noble 
to: 

• accept Macarthur's offer for all of Gloucester's shares (Offer); and  

• enter into associated transactions in respect of Middlemount Coal Pty Ltd, 

as detailed in the announcement made 19 April 2010 by Noble to the Singapore Stock Exchange 
(SGX: N21).  A copy of the announcement is attached. It appears clear from Noble's 
announcement that a key condition of the Offer (i.e. the 90% minimum acceptance condition) 
will not be satisfied. 

Gloucester will issue a supplementary target's statement in due course which will detail any 
revised recommendation by the Gloucester Independent Directors to Gloucester shareholders in 
respect of the Offer and consider the potential implications of the proposed takeover bid for 
outstanding Gloucester shares announced by Noble on 6 April 2010.  

Shareholders should take no action in relation to the Offer or any document you have received 
from Macarthur until a supplementary target's statement has been issued. 

The Gloucester Independent Directors are committed to being in regular contact with 
shareholders and will keep you informed of any material developments in relation to the Offer. 
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